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The theme of the 2023 International Student Forum was decided to be

"Violence" with the hope that amidst the current media coverage of inhumane responses
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in regions of escalating conflict, students would also pay attention to the "invisible
violence" lurking in our daily lives. We wanted students to realize through group
investigations and discussions that in today's world, where diversity is valued and
everyone is expected to be inclusively treated, anyone could become a perpetrator. While
victims may experience and witness the effects of such violence in various forms,
perpetrators often see less of its consequences. We believe that through student
presentations, we somewhat achieved the goal of raising awareness about this aspect.

Students participating in this forum earnestly engaged with their themes,
transcending national boundaries and gender to engage in diverse discussions leading to
their final presentations. We believe such discussions, not limited to students but
involving faculty as well, should be conducted routinely in universities, as exemplified
by the presentations of Professor Yuki Miyamoto from DePaul University and Professor
Peipel Qiu from Vassar College. Offering topics like these and providing platforms for
students to express their opinions, alongside faculty, is what I felt to be the true role of
universities in creating knowledge and fostering new values, as someone involved in
coordinating this program on the Japanese side.

Intercultural discussions are challenging and sometimes lead to
misunderstandings. However, through student reports, we were reminded of the
importance of continuing dialogues without silence, regardless of the complexity of the
cases. In the future, we aim to organize forums enriched with informal student
exchanges, striving to facilitate more effective communication.

Finally, I would like to express my gratitude to everyone who contributed to
planning and running this forum together. I deeply appreciate the meticulous support
across time zones and the guidance provided to students by Professor Hiromi Tsuchiya
Dollase of Vassar College. My thanks also extend to Professor Peipei Qiu and Professor
Yuko Matsubara from Vassar College for their collaboration not only during the forum
but also in the pre-forum classes. I am sincerely grateful to Professor Yuki Miyamoto
from DePaul University for delivering clear lectures on sensitive and challenging topics
to students. I am filled with gratitude to Professor Shin Moriyama of Ochanomizu
University, the founder of this forum, for entrusting me with the 2023 edition. I hope
that the collaboration between Vassar College and Ochanomizu University will continue
to flourish, leading to fruitful education and research opportunities for students and
faculty of both institutions. With these thoughts, I would like to conclude the editorial
postscripts.

March 2024
Derek MATSUDA
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Email matsuda.derek@ocha.ac.jp
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